
A COMPARISON OF SPINOZAS BELIEF OF SUBSTANCE AND THAT OF

LEIBNIZ FROM HIS DISCOURSE ON METAPHYSICS

The Logical Conception of Substance; Unity; Activity; . Hobbes and Spinoza, despite their own differences, advanced, or
were read as . In Â§8 of the Discourse on Metaphysics, Leibniz gives one of his most important .. objects in that they are
objects about which we have certain beliefs.

To be sure, history would have been differentâ€”even Caesar would have been differentâ€”but there is no
contradiction in that strong sense. So too, minds which Descartes had thought of as thinking substances are,
according to Spinoza, modes of the attribute of thought. Given that there are only substances and modes, and
that modes depend on substances for their existence, it follows that substances are the most real constituents of
reality. He writes: â€¦I have tried to uncover and unite the truth buried and scattered under the opinions of all
the different philosophical sects, and I believe I have added something of my own which takes a few steps
forward. As we shall see below, the denial of the causal interaction of substances forms an essential premise of
Leibniz's argument for pre-established harmony. Leibniz is telling us that each finite substance is the result of
a different perspective that God can take of the universe and that each created substance is an emanation of
God. So, while every property of Caesar is explained by some other property of Caesar, no property explains
why it is true that Caesar existed. On Leibniz's view, every monad is like a clock, behaving independently of
other monads. Substances, in some sense, have their entire history written into their very nature. Leibniz
claims that one can bypass problems with the intuitive notion of truth, at least for the moment. Elsewhere he
argues that inter-substantial causation is itself impossible, claiming that the only way that one substance might
cause another is through the actual transfer of accidents or properties. The mind and body thus seem to
constitute, as it were, worlds apart, as indeed Leibniz claims later when he explains the world in terms of
monads, and these worlds apart are, according to Leibniz, unified solely by virtue of the correspondence of
their actions and perceptions. Call superessentialism the doctrine that for any individual substance, x, and for
any property P of x, necessarily, if x exists, then x has P. Leibniz Roger Ariew and Daniel Garber trans.
Individual metaphysical truths: truths about the properties of individual substances, where those properties
follow from the complete concept--and thus are apparent to God, but do not follow any "subordinate universal
laws. Leroy L. On the other hand, in his account of substance Descartes is also working with a causal sense of
independence. As an engineer, he worked on calculating machines, clocks, and even mining machinery.
Second Spinoza offers a new argument that focuses specifically on extended substance, one that, interestingly,
does not presuppose the prior apparatus of the Ethics. The first concerns the violation of the principle of the
identity of indiscernibles. In Leibniz's view, any such extrinsic difference must be founded on an intrinsic
difference. Note that Leibniz's argument relates to a scholastic debate centered on the notion of "Buridan's
Ass. Metaphysics IV. Indeed, Leibniz believes, following Descartes and many other materialists, that all such
laws are mechanical in nature, exclusively involving the interaction of momenta and masses--hence his
accusation that Newton's idea of gravity is merely "occult. Of course not everyone agrees with this tradition,
and the nature of substance has been a question that many contemporary philosophers have taken upâ€”albeit
from different starting points than Descartes, Spinoza, and Leibniz. Moreover, a list of his significant
contributions is almost as long as the list of his activities. But, second, and rarely remarked upon, Leibniz
believes that the view that our minds are blank slates at birth violates the Principle of the Identity of
Indiscernibles. In this way, Leibniz undermines Cartesian dualism because it takes as a premise the idea that
mind-body interaction is to be explained by the influence of the one on the other via the pineal gland. Sleigh,
R. Indeed, as we see in this passage, Leibniz suggests that rationality itself follows from the capacity for
reflection: we begin with a conception of the self; we move from this point to thinking of being, of substance,
of God; and we become aware as well of eternal and necessary truths. Furthermore, the bodies of the natural
world ought be considered intentional objects in that they are objects about which we have certain beliefs.
This might entail that Caesar did not choose to cross the Rubicon, but that he was acting in a determined
manner, like a machine. Furthermore, since a monad cannot be influenced, there is no way for a monad to be
born or destroyed except by God through a miracle--defined as something outside the natural course of events.
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This has given Arnauld the occasion to object, not without reason, that it is as difficult to conceive of several
Adams, taking Adam as a particular nature, as it is to conceive of several mes. Leibniz writes: So if I were
capable of considering distinctly everything which is happening or appearing to me now, I would be able to
see in it everything which will ever happen or appear to me for all time. Leibniz offers a number of different
arguments for this claim.


